
Sunday of the Holy Fore-Fathers 13 December 2015 13 Грудня 2015 р 

Порядок Богослужінь 

+MaryAnn Prociuk. By Deanna Pringle 

+Michael R. & +Tracy, From the Harwysh Family 

+Ed Dziedzic, By the Perogy Group 

For the health of Andrew Mazur, By mother Helen 

+Stan Evanyshyn, Wife Ollie, Daughters Cathy & Theresa  

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
    Divine Liturgy Schedule:   

8:30 AM Ukrainian/Українська   
10:00 am English/Англійська 

 
Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

 
  Confessions - Сповідь  Prior to every 

Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 
   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in 

advance 
* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

 
Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв.  

Євхаристії  
505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB 

R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  
Tel: 204.654.4786 

Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  
Tel: 204.661.5240 

Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304  
Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 

Please remember in your PRAYERS, CALL and VISIT: 
 

Olga Hnatiuk, Ollie Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Fr. Ernie Hafichuk, Mary Schurko, Tena 
Lisowick, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Susan Chomiak, Angie Hall, Ted Gierys, Alex Lasota, 
Gloria Kroeker, Nadia Kozoris                                                            
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 

 

Call our priests 204.654.4157 anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. 

Remember to visit the Archeparchy website for many interesting news items 
and information.www.archeparchy.ca 

Today the Extraordinary JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY, 

proclaimed by Pope Francis, officially begins in our Archeparchy with the opening 
of the first Holy Door by Metropolitan Lawrence at the Cathedral. In the midst of all 
the crazy things going on in our world and the challenging things happening 
sometimes in our Church, our Parish and in our families, the Holy Year of Mercy 
could not have come around at a better time in the history of the world. The Jubilee 
year offers us a chance - a last chance (?) - to realign ourselves with the God of 
love. An amazing opportunity to reconcile ourselves with our Lord, His Church and 
with each other. The Year of Mercy calls us to a conversion of heart, to repentance 
and to accept the loving Salvation of our one and only Saviour, Jesus Christ, the 
Son of God Who the Father gave to us because He so loved each and every one of 
us and truly desires that not one of us would perish but that each and every one of 
us - regardless of what we have done, or failed to do - would believe and have 
eternal life (John 3:16). For the love of God, for the love of those in our lives, for the 
love of ourselves, let us take full advantage of this Holy Year. It is a gift! PARISH ANNUAL POTLUCK -  January 10, 2016. Sign up sheets will be downstairs in Parish 

Auditorium. Please Call Bernice for all inquires at 204-669-2068 



Some PARISH Contacts 
 

Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-654-4157 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Dcn Myroslaw Tracz 204-589-7592 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Parish Council Chair: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Soloist: Paul Bakan  204-667-8866 
Rosary Leader: Dave 204-669-2068 
Property Management Chair: 
      Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-292-8425 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-667-8175 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 

Maintenance request forms Please fill 
out the form and leave it in the drop box. 

The P.M. committee will get on it...!   
Miraculous Icon 

Will be in the home of Mary 
Ruta. 

 
Evelyn Tymchuk @ 

204.667.6791. 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, Weddings, First Holy 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & 
Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact Liz at 204.334.2081 

Living Faith Booklets are now available at the 
bookstore! 1. Envelopes $2190.00 

2. Open Collection $11.00 
3. Vigil Lights $69.35 

4. Carolling $10.00 

5. Flowers (Christmas) $409.00 

6. Direct Deposit $370.00 

  Total this week $3059.35 

13 December, Sunday 
 10:00 am -  The “Vyfleyemskyj Vohon 2015” 
 Bethlehem Light will be arriving at Sts. Vladimir 
 & Olga  Cathedral and then making its way to 
 our Parish. Please make sure to bring your 
 lanterns. 
13 December, Sunday 
 3:00 pm - Christmas with the Winnipeg 
 Philharmonic Choir, Westminster United 
 Church. Www.thephil.ca or call 204-896-7445 
13 December, Sunday 
 3-5:30 pm—St. Andrews Church hall, 160 
 Euclid Ave. Calling on all youth to participate in 
 a “Gift Wrapping Bee” Help is needed to wrap 
 gifts for Welcome Home.  
19 December, Saturday 
 7:00 pm -  University of Manitoba will be 
 hosting “St. Andrew’s Eve”, 71 Dysart Rd– 
 Mandatory dress code (traditional Ukrainian 
 wear). 
20 December, Sunday 
 11:00 am -  The Second HOLY DOOR of our 
 Archeparchy for the Jubilee Year of Mercy will 
 be opened at the Blessed Hieromartyr Vasyl’ 
 Velychkovsky Shrine, St. Joseph Church, 250 
 Jefferson Ave. 
20 December, Sunday 
 2:15 pm-4:15 pm -  UR Youth Christmas 
 Festivities -  Skating at West Kildonan Arena, 
 346 Perth St. Bring your own Skates!! There 
 will be a gift exchange following at 724 
 Lansdowne Ave. All those participating are 
 asked to bring a $10 gift. 
6 January, Wednesday  
  9:00am -  The Baptism “Theophany” of our 
 Lord “JORDAN”. Blessing of Water. 
10 January, Sunday 
 9:00 am -  Catechism will resume. (Parish 
 Centre). 
12 January, Tuesday 
 6:00 pm -  K of C Canon Luhovy Branch will be 
 hosting “Surviving Christmas Game” a 
 Christmas gathering starting with Moleben, 
 reception and Carolling to follow. St. Anne 
 Church, 35 Marcie St. For tickets call Robert @ 
 204-339-3837 
23 January, Saturday 
  1:00 pm -  2016 Youth Winter Games Begin!! 
 Bowling, Rossmere Lanes. 1042 Henderson 
 Hwy. Must rent own shoes. 
 

BLUE MARIAN (Side Altar) For the health of the 
Family, By Mary Kuz & 

Family  

RED SAVIOUR (Side Altar)  For all the deceased 
members of the family, 
By Mary Kuz & Family 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Coffee House Schedule TODAY !!  
 December 13, 2015 - UCWLC 
December 20, 2015 -  No Coffee House

Attention all parishioners ...It is Holy 
Eucharist’s responsibility to transport patients 
at Holy Family Nursing Home to Divine Liturgy.  
We have December, 20th, 2015.  

H.E.Y. -  Holy Eucharist 
Youth !! 
The youth will be selling 
Christmas cards in Ukrainian 
and English after 10:00am 
Divine Liturgy. Also the youth 
will be selling homemade Chocolate Angels!!!!
Please come out and support us!! LAST 
WEEK!!  Christmas fruit cakes for $16 and $25 
each all proceeds of these sales goes directly 
to Campaign Life Coalition! 

 Epistle Readers Dec 13, 2015 Dec. 20, 2015  Dec. 27, 2015  Jan. 3 , 2016 

 8:30 am 

10:00 am 

Joan Lewandosky 
Elaine Bowman 

Helen Mazur 
Dwayne Rewniak 
 

John Petryshyn 
Andrew Tataryn 

Carlyle Hoffman 
Lillian Deptuch 

Greeters/Ushers     

8:30 am 

 

10:00 am 

Joan Lewandosky 
Helen Mazur 
 
Morris Mazur 
Leonard Rybak 

Joan Lewandosky 
Matthew Bakan 
 
Ron Aftanas 
Lillian Deptuch 

Joan Lewandosky 
Helen Mazur 
 
Semeon Hrushovetz 
Shirley Skochylas 

Joan Lewandosky 
Matthew Bakan 
 
Morris Mazur 
Leonard Rybak 

This Advent Season The Welcome Home is collecting donations 
of travel sized toiletries and adult socks that can be shared at 
Christmas with our neighbours. If you are able to donate any 
toiletries or socks you can leave them in box in the vestibule or 
call Justine at 946 5352 to make other arrangements. 

Christmas angels will be sold by the Catechism classes 
after both Divine Liturgies!!  Proceeds will be going to 

the Marian Hour Program. 

Please See Christmas /Theophany Schedule for all the 
special service times , celebrations and reflections 
that will be offered through out the Christmas season! 

Thank you to all the catechism children 
who performed a beautiful St. Nicholas 
concert last Sunday! Also a big thanks to 
all the teachers and parents and to 
H.E.Y. who made the lunch and supplied 
the crafts!!! As well, we would like to 
thank Mr. & Mrs. Baranyk and Pratts 
Wholesale for such a generous donation 
of candies for all the 
children of our Parish!!   МНОГАЯ ЛІТА!         

December 15 (6-9 pm) and December 18 (3-6 pm) at the Winni-
peg Millennium Library come attend a Cruise Night experience 
and learn amazing things about Luxury Corporate Cruises. Priz-
es, discounts and refreshments. To RSVP - phone or text 204-
837-7171 or email to:info@corporatecruises.com. Hosted by 
Sherrie Turchyn 

 
The Author -  Orysia Tracz Book Launch & Signing 
at Holy Family Home Tuesday, December 15th at 6:00 
p.m. Family Night – Auditorium Book available for Sale  
$49.95 A portion of each book sold at the event supports 
Holy Family Home – Life Love Legacy Campaign 

2016 Envelopes are now ready for pick up in the 
Parish Auditorium!! 

tel:204-837-7171
tel:204-837-7171

